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	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING

ON THE 17TH NOVEMBER 2004


TITLE :  Name for the proposed Joint Venture Company.


RECOMMENDATIONS: That Lead Member approve in principle the naming of the proposed JVC as “Urban Vision”, subject to final company searches being completed.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: As the negotiations with the preferred Partners Capita and Morrison near completion, there is a pressing need to establish a name, vision and brand value for the JVC.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: N/A

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: LOW

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: N/A

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

	


CONTACT OFFICER : Bill Taylor Ext 3603


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:


DETAILS: 

1.0  
Introduction.
1.1

The reasons for establishing the name fall into two main categories, firstly for staff to be able to identify with the new company, and secondly for business reasons.

2.0

Rationale behind early identification of name of JVC.
2.1

As identified in 1.1 above, there are a number of reasons for establishing the name of the JVC, prior to the legal agreements being signed off by all parties to actually establishing the JVC.

2.2

It is an important “cultural” step to allow staff to identify with the new organisation of which they will be an integral part.  With this in mind an early ownership of the name and brand values of the company is essential.

2.3

On a more practical note there are a number of key activities that need to be triggered to establish the JVC, as follows: -

· Registration of the Company at Companies House.

· VAT Registration.

· Setting up of a bank account.

2.4

The activities at 2.3 above will all need to be enacted well in advance of the “go live” date.

Malcolm Sykes

Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
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